Mr. George P. Williams, Jr., 2018 Packard Building, Philadelphia, Pa.

Dear Mr. Williams:

I want you to know how very much I personally enjoyed your fine acquaintance and hospitality while we were in Philadelphia. The luncheon and your company at the City Club were delightful.

Personally, I think we shot way over our heads to beat St. Joseph's, but it was a gala night to be with you and Mrs. Williams and Gil and with our family. It was such a pleasant and enjoyable affair that it seemed to me as if we were old acquaintances. Mrs. Allen told me how delightfully she was entertained by the Williams.

I am hoping that some time in the near future, when I am not burdened with coaching a basketball tham, we will have an opportunity to visit when I can be more relaxed and sociable. Personally, I am delighted with Gil. I think he is a grand young man and I am sure that Eleanor and he will be very happy.

You and Mrs. Williams have the unusual knack of knowing how to treat young people. Of course it goes without saying that Mrs. Allen and I deeply appreciate the fine influence of you and your household.

With all good wishes, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH